MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE INTERNATIONAL EDUCATION PROGRAM COUNCIL,

HELD ON WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 7th 2005

PRESENT: Diane Bates, Alan Cohen, David Holmes, Karen Jenkins, John Pollock, Jennifer Wang, Simona Wright, John Krimmel (in attendance).

APOLOGIES: Patricia Wallace, Suriza van der Sandt.

1) The Minutes of the meeting held on November 2nd were approved.

2) John Pollock, aided by two of his students from the Department of

Communication Studies, gave a presentation concerning the analysis of the returns from the recent Global Awareness survey. It was noted that there were 208 returns from faculty/staff, 135 of which indicated that they spoke at least one other language, albeit not necessarily fluently. A detailed discussion then took place on the suggested questionnaire for the International Literacy Survey. Many changes were adopted and it was agreed that a "pre-test" questionnaire would be given to members of the IEPC before general distribution.

3)John Krimmel of the Department of Criminology and Justice Studies

presented his proposal for a student/faculty exchange agreement with the University of Northumbria, UK. It was noted that there were already

students here from Northumbria through the NJSCIS and that this proposed agreement would specifically serve TCNJ only. It was agreed that the exchange program would fit into the revised offerings concerning UK/TCNJ exchanges and that it had the support of the IEPC.

4) Simona Wright informed the meeting that a direct exchange agreement

was now in place between TCNJ and Kansai Gaidai University, Japan. In

addition, three people from KCP International Language Institute, Japan, recently visited the College with the aim of establishing a direct link.

5) It was noted that the Modern Languages Department Study Abroad

Committee has issued a revised list of sites for study abroad. The

original list of choices for students has been narrowed down.

6) Karen Jenkins reported on discussions with the Institute of

International Education. The College can apply for 1 or 2 foreign language teaching assistants from other countries, paid for by the Fulbright organization.

7) Karen Jenkins briefly reported on the work done so far by the IEPC

Strategic Planning Committee, which had met twice since the last IEPC

meeting.

8) Next meeting will be on Wednesday February 1st 2006 at 1.30pm

                                                        David Holmes

                                                         12/07/05

